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SUBJECT:  SR 520 Bridge Replacement and HOV Project Update.
BACKGROUND:  The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) has conducted a variety of Trans-Lake Washington and SR 520 studies, which led to the selection of a 6-lane preferred alternative for construction in this corridor.  On March 3, 2008, Governor Gregoire accelerated the timeline to start pontoon construction for a replacement floating bridge structure in 2009.  While this potentially allows a new structure to open for traffic in 2014, final agreement has not been reached on what will be constructed and where/how it will land on the west side of Lake Washington.  
In 2007, the Legislature and Governor directed the SR 520 project office to enter mediation to assist in developing a bridge replacement impact plan and to develop a Draft High Capacity Transit Plan.  The mediation process is ongoing, though reviewing alternatives for final report delivery by August 1, 2008.

In January 2008, the state issued an SR 520 Finance Plan, which relies heavily on tolling revenues.  There are still a number of outstanding policy questions related to tolling and the finance plan, which the state is addressing through an SR 520 Tolling Implementation Committee.  This committee’s report is due to the Legislature and Governor by January 2009.
Also in 2007, the Federal Highway Administration selected the SR 520 corridor for an Urban Partnership Agreement and grant focused on providing congestion relief through Tolling, Technology, Transit and Telecomuting.  The partnership includes WSDOT, the Puget Sound Regional Council and King County.  In addition to funding the acquisition of new transit vehicles, this agreement relies on tolling the existing corridor and bridge as early as 2009/2010.
ATTENDING:

Julie Meredith, Washington State Department of Transportation
David Hopkins, Washington State Department of Transportation

Victor Obeso, King County Metro Transit Division
